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The SDMC began its meeting at 3:15 p.m.  The following members were present in the 

SDMC meeting:  Doris Turcios-Teacher, Carmen McCarty-Teacher, Cristine 

Villagomez-Teacher, Sharon Samuel-Teacher, Sarah Hendrix Teacher /Special 

Education, Claudia Florez-Assistant Principal, and Maria Guerra- Principal.  The 

following items were discussed: Student Enrollment/Attendance, Instructional Materials, 

Budget, Technology, COVID-19 Updates and Ancillary Position.   

1. Budget:  The budget continues to be monitored with ordering supplies and 

technology that the school needs. Teachers in PK-2nd including SLC will receive 

a Clevertouch along with other technology items needed for Hybrid Learning. 

Upper grades received their technology last year. Other money being used from 

the budget is for tutorials during the week and Saturday tutorials.  As our in-

person instruction students total number grows; we now need 2 hourly lectures in 

order properly and safely staff classroom due to COVID19 

2. Saturday School Program: A big thank you for all that came and work with our 

students.   The Saturday Tutorial Program will continue Saturdays.  All students 

from grades K – 5th grade was invited.   

3. Spark Park construction will begin in February, it will take up to 6 months until 

completed. During our Holiday Picture Fundraiser we were able to raise 1,400.00 

out of our goal of $5,000.00. The committee discussed having a Valentine’s Day 

Picture Fundraiser to get closer to our goal.  

4. Ancillary Position of Art will now be replaced by Music to make sure we continue 

to have a Fine Arts Ancillary. Position will be posted in February.  

5. PE will begin to have ancillary outside while maintaining social distancing 

guidelines. 

The SDMC members agreed to all the changes. Ms. Guerra thanked all members for 

their time and suggestions. The meeting concluded at 4:00 P.M. 


